## 圓玄學院妙法寺內明陳呂重德紀念中學 有關中一自行分配學位申請程序及收生準則修訂安排

因應新型冠狀病毒疫情的發展,教育局於2020年2月13日宣佈延後復課安排(不早於3月16日)。受延遲復課的影響,本年度中一自行分配學位申請程序及收生準則將作以下修訂:

#### (一) 取消面試

原訂於2020年3月14日(六)舉行的面試將會取消,本校將不另作面試安排。

#### (二) 修改收生準則及比重

由於面試取消,新修訂的收生準則及比重如下:

原收生準則及安排	調整後收生準則及安排
學業成績 30%	學業成績 30%
(按教育局「學生成績次第」及小學成績)	(按教育局「學生成績次第」及小學成績)
面試表現 30%	不佔比重
操行及態度 20%	操行及態度 30%
課外活動及獎項 10%	課外活動及獎項 20%
校內及校外服務 10%	校內及校外服務 20%

### (三)延遲通知自行分配學位正取學生名單

根據教育局的指示,本校將於4月7日通過電話,通知正取學生家長其子女已獲納入本校「自行分配學位正取學生名單內」,並會寄發取錄通知書。 為保障個人私隱,本校就「正取學生名單」的查詢均不予回應,故請勿致 電查詢。不便之處,祈請亮察。

如有未詳,歡迎致電本校查詢(2445 8899)。

此致

貴家長

校長 馮金燕博士 謹啟

二零二零年二月十八日

## The Yuen Yuen Institute MFBM Nei Ming Chan Lui Chung Tak Memorial College

# Revised arrangements on Secondary 1 Admission Discretionary Places (DP) 2018/2020

In view of the development of the novel coronavirus of infection, the Education Bureau (EDB) announced on 13 Feb 2020 that all schools in Hong Kong would not resume classes on or before 16 March 2020. Affected by the deferral of class resumption, the revised arrangements on Secondary 1 Admission Discretionary Places (DP) 2018-2020 will be accordingly adjusted. The adjustments are as follows:

#### 1. Interview cancelled

According to the original schedule, the interview will hold on 14 March 2020, the interview will be cancelled now.

#### 2. Selection criteria adjustment

beleetion effectual adjustment	
Original	Adjustment
<ul> <li>A. Academic results 30%</li> <li>(Based on the EDB Discretionary Places Rank Order and the Internal Assessment in Primary School)</li> <li>B. Interview Performance 30%</li> <li>C. Conduct and Attitude 20%</li> <li>D. Extra-curricular activities participation and Awards 10%</li> <li>E. In-house Services and Services to Community 10%</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>A. Academic results 30%</li> <li>(Based on the EDB Discretionary Places Rank Order and the Internal Assessment in Primary School)</li> <li>B. Conduct and Attitude 30%</li> <li>C. Extra-curricular activities participation and Awards 20%</li> <li>D. In-house Services and Services to Community 20%</li> </ul>

#### 3. Admission results release new arrangement

According to the instructions of the Education Bureau (EDB), our school will notify the parents of successful applicants of their children's inclusion in the "Successful Lists for Discretionary Places" by phone and mail. In order to protect Personal Privacy, our school will not respond to any enquiries about "Successful Lists for Discretionary Places", so please do not call for enquiries. Sorry for any inconvenience caused.

For any enquiries, please call 2445 8899 on office hour.

# Regards

# Dr FUNG KAM YIN

School Principal

18 FEB 2020